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THE PRESIDENT
OF THE
GENERAL ASSEMBLY

15 October 2021

Excellency,

I have the honour to refer to General Assembly resolution 75/325 of 10 September 2021,
entitled “Revitalization of the work of the General Assembly”, by which the Assembly decided
to establish, at its seventy-sixth session, an Ad Hoc Working Group on the revitalization of the
work of the General Assembly.

In this regard, I have the pleasure to inform you that I have appointed H.E. Mr. Mitch
Fifield, Permanent Representative of Australia, and reappointed H.E. Ms. Egriselda Aracely
Gonzalez Lopez, Permanent Representative of El Salvador, as Co-Chairs of the Ad Hoc Working
Group on the Revitalization of the Work of the General Assembly during the seventy-sixth
session.

The work of the Ad Hoc Working Group remains vital in enhancing the role, authority,
effectiveness, and efficiency of the General Assembly. In resolution 75/325, the Assembly
decided that, for the seventy-sixth session, the Ad Hoc Working Group will focus primarily on
the role and authority of the General Assembly and its working methods, as well as on the
implementation of the resolution. The Assembly also decided that the next resolution shall be
considered during the seventy-seventh session and biennially thereafter.

I would like to thank Ambassador Fifield and Ambassador Gonzalez Lépez for having
accepted this very important responsibility. I trust that you will extend your full support and
cooperation to them throughout the process.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.
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